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One dead, two injured in Blackhawk training flight 

 

 
WASHINGTON – Monday, one crew member died and two were injured as a 
result of a helicopter crash during a training exercise at approximately 1:37 p.m., 
at Breton Bay Golf Course in Leonardtown, Maryland. 
 
The UH-60 Blackhawk is from the 12th Aviation Battalion, stationed at Davison 
Airfield, Fort Belvoir, Virginia. At the time of the incident, it was conducting a 
routine training flight.   
 
Three crew members were on board. The two injured crew members, one in 
serious and one in critical condition, are at the University of Maryland R. Adams 
Cowley Shock Trauma Center, Baltimore, Maryland.  The names will be released 
upon notification of next-of-kin.   
 
The cause of the crash is under investigation.  A team from the Army Combat 
Readiness Center, Fort Rucker, Alabama will be at the site of the incident, 
Tuesday, April 18 to conduct the investigation. 
 
“We are deeply saddened by this loss within our community,” said Maj. Gen. 
Bradley A. Becker, commanding general, Joint Force Headquarters National 
Capital Region and the U.S. Army Military District of Washington. “Our 
condolences go out to the families and friends affected by this tragedy, and our 
team is focused on supporting them during this difficult time.” 
 
We will provide additional information as it becomes available.  For media queries, 
send an email to the U.S. Army Military District of Washington Public Affairs Office 
at usarmy.mcnair.mdw.mbx.mediadesk-omb@mail.mil or call 202-685-4645. 
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